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The Youth and Education Committee met on Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at the Bronx 
Community Board #6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A.  
 
The following members were present at this meeting: Nelson Chimilio, Claudette Coles, and 
Margarita Espinosa.  
 

The committee discussed the First Annual Scholarship Competition. The First Annual 
Scholarship Competition will provide an opportunity for students seeking higher or continuing 
education who have financial need. The goal of this scholarship is to aid students in their pursuit 
to further their education while they still remain involved within this community. Scholarships will 
be awarded to five students who demonstrate a deep passion for this community and can 
connect how their education can impact the future of this community. Scholarships will be 
awarded directly to the institution or will be awarded in check form to be used for 
textbook/school supplies. Scholarships will be awarded once per student only. The committee 
also discussed different ways to inform students of the scholarship completion.  

 
 
 
 

The next Youth and Education Committee meeting will be on Wednesday, February 20, 2019 at 
6:30PM at the Bronx Community Board #6’s district office at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. 
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